

- Emma Reed provided an overview of the latest Sitrep data. SofS questioned the stats on Thailand and whether this was particularly worrisome. Sharon Peacock commented that Thailand have an extensive laboratory service and are well equipped.
- CMO commented that today's data appears slightly less reassuring than yesterdays (27/01) but the positive is that there has been no sustained transmission outside of China. CMO commented that we cannot yet fully understand whether the measures imposed by China have had any significant impact in delaying transmission. Officials are estimating that there will be a large proportion of infected persons in China that we are not currently aware of. If the course of transmission continues to spread outside of China, we will be looking at flu pandemic rates.
- CMO commented that the reasonable worst case scenario would be similar to a medium flu pandemic (with the added challenge of no vaccine).
- SofS asked what this means for the Government's position on travel to China. CMO commented that the economic impact of stopping travel would be significant and whilst this could slow the spread of the virus, it would not affect it's inevitably.
- SofS asked about China stopping travel out of the country, CMO commented that this proposal might already be in traction. SofS asked for intel from FCO on the decision to stop travel. FCO SofS had flagged to DHSC SofS that he would be minded to advise against all travel to China.
  - **ACTION:** Policy to raise with FCO officials and with G7 counterparts call (and via other routes) and to flag cross-gov that DHSC SofS is seriously concerned and urging to move to all but essential travel to china.
- CMO flagged that WHO may call a PHEIC tomorrow (29/01). CMO advised that it would be beneficial for SofS to get in touch with Tedros Adhanom, outlining his concern, requesting information on plans and to offer UK support (*SofS has actioned – call scheduled for 29/01*)
  - **ACTION:** Policy to provide some lines to take ahead of the call by **13.00**
- CMO commented that there is now credible evidence of asymptomatic transmission within Germany (resulting from the timings of the transmission). PHE reiterated that there is no test for asymptomatic patients and that this would not be possible without invasive tests (which could encourage spread).
- On contract tracing, Sharon Peacock outlined that ten percent of passengers from Wuhan have been contacted (via email).
  - **ACTION:** SofS asked that persons on the 22nd January flight should be included in data calculations going forward and that comms should work up a plan on this.
- On the confirmed case protocol, SofS commented that he was concerned about the potential for a leak from Stage 1 onwards. Stage 1 - 6 would take place within a matter of hours and the plan was being disseminated to all clinical levels. SofS commented that a leak should not derail the plan.
- SofS agreed strongly that DHSC should communicate the plan to the system and the media in advance so that we outline how we will respond to a case and that we will commit to publishing case information as soon as reasonably possible.
  - **ACTION:** comms to finalise this plan (including time commitment with media) and share with ministers
- There was a discussion about the potential for rumours and the subsequent mitigating processes needed for stage 4, for contacting family and friends. Jaimie Njoku-Goodwin commented on the value of IPSO to protect the patient.
- CMO agreed to work out a rota for feeding the Science Media Forum robust information as part of the wider communications strategy.
- SofS commented that should we confirm a case he will need to make a statement to parliament when it next sits, or will call a COBR and clip on the steps.
- Keith Willett commented that we must be careful to not set a precedent for the how we manage the first patient. SofS agreed that the first case and transmission in the UK should be treated differently and must be held in hospital (in isolation, not necessarily in a special secure unit) but that this procedure should not be applied to all.
- Emma Reed outlined three options to meet the evacuated persons of the plane from China. 1. Self-isolation in their home (SofS ruled this option out) 2. UK provided containment (in halls, barracks, hotel etc ) which would be offered on a voluntary basis 3. Same option as 2 but made involuntary
- For involuntary isolation, lawyers advised that an Order from the local magistrate would be needed. SofS wanted further advice on this point and asked that we work up both options 2 and 3 to the best that we can but ensure that the persons are as comfortable as possible. SofS agreed that people should sign a "contract" agreeing to isolation before boarding the plane (there was discussion of the potential use of financial penalties rather than court orders)